Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 575 October 2017

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 8th September 2017. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Dave Smith, Martin Dodd, Marcus Oxendale, Sally Downing and Elaine Nelson. The Clerk was Louise Pink. Councillor Hope (part meeting only). 1 member of the public (part meeting only).

Planning Applications for consideration -

17/00917/FUL Energytek Yorkshire Ltd, Moor Farm, Strensall to Sheriff Hutton Road Change of use and alteration of existing office to form a 2 bedroom dwelling. Decision – No Objection.

17/00921/HOUSE Long Acre, The Green, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of part single storey/part first floor extension to south elevation and single storey extension to north elevation. Decision – No Objection.

Ryedale District Council - Decisions and Appeals -

17/00915/HOUSE 39 The Croft, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a detached garage to replace an existing detached garage. APPROVED.

17/00703/HOUSE Box Tree cottage, Church End, Sheriff Hutton Erection of a two storey extension to rear elevation. APPROVED.

17/00751/FUL Gower Hall Farm, Thornton Le Clay to Foston Road, Thornton Le Clay Change of use of agricultural building to form a 50m x 30m manege (all weather riding area). APPROVED.

17/00746/FUL Gower Hall Farm, Thornton Le Clay to Foston Road, Thornton Le Clay Erection of conservatory to rear elevation of residential annex. APPROVED.

17/00476/FUL Gower Hall Farm, Thornton Le Clay to Foston Road, Thornton Le Clay Change of use and extension of agricultural building to form a 4 bedroom dwelling and self-contained 1 bedroom residential annexe. APPROVED.

17/00661/FUL Cornborough Grange, Cornborough Road, Sheriff Hutton Change of use of agricultural land to form a 40m x 20m all weather equestrian arena for private use of the applicant. APPROVED.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 13th October 2017 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 272079. 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. YO32 9YW.

Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on Fridays 13th and 27th October.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall -200 Club

£25 winners in the September draw were 78, 138, 140, 171 and 223.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday October 5**th during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Over 60's Luncheon Club – 20 years on

On August 11th 1997 a meeting held at The Garth with Alan and Jean Farnaby, Brian Parkinson, Pauline Hull, Janet Fairclough, Janet Towse, Ken Spivey, Saundra Meads and Wendy Haste agreed to start a Luncheon Club in the Village Hall every week in winter for the pensioners of Sheriff Hutton and Lilling.

The first two course lunch was on Tuesday 7th October when 20 people were served with meat pie, potatoes, peas and carrots followed by rice pudding and peaches supplied by the Castle Inn. The next week the Highwayman pub supplied the food and this pattern continued for many years until first the Highwayman and then the Castle had to stop. At this point (2007) the volunteers serving the meals and washing-up offered to cook as well; and so we continue – helpers have come and gone (some now sit down to a meal instead of serving it) and sadly Brian Parkinson who continued to manage the finances died earlier in the year. Twenty to twenty-five people still sit down every Tuesday in the winter – we have room for more and can provide transport if necessary – but we could do with two more people to help cook, two weeks on, two weeks off – from October to April, so if you can help or would like to sit down please phone Wendy Haste 878581.

Message from the Jumblies -

WOW! Sheriff Hutton certainly pulled all the stops out for us. Thank you so much to everyone for your tremendous support for our Jumble Sale for the Yorkshire Air Ambulance. We were inundated with Jumble from far and wide and the hall was crammed with donations from mid-morning. We extend our sincere apologies to those people who had to be turned away but as we were subjected to sunshine and showers we were unable to put any stalls outside, thus reducing our sales area. Thank you for your understanding and we do hope you have not been put off and will bring your jumble to the next Sale as your support is extremely valued by all the Jumblies.

All the hard work was well worth it as we raised a staggering £2,400 and we would like to thank you for the jumble, cakes, cash donations and those who helped in many ways both on the day and the leading up to the sale. We couldn't have reached this fantastic total without your contribution. The YAA volunteers will certainly realise how much their service is valued in the Sheriff Hutton area. This brings our running total for the year to £13,685.

The result of the Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning will be published in the November News.

Our next Jumble Sale will be on 21st October in aid of Marie Curie Support. Many people in this area have benefitted from the service the Marie Curie Nurses provide to terminally ill patients, wishing to spend their last days at home. From personal experience I can testify to the loving care extended not only to their patients but to the families and carers. They are an incredible group of dedicated people. This is yet another essential service that depends on voluntary donations and we are hoping to raise a good total to help them to continue and are looking forward to your support. We will be working with the Kirkbymoorside Support Group and all the money raised will be used to support Nurses working in the Ryedale Area.

We will be at the Village Hall from 9.00am to 11.30 to receive your donations of jumble and would ask that you bring it as early as possible in order that we can sort it on to the stalls, ready for the sale to start at 2pm.

Don't forget that even if you don't want to have a "rumble in the jumble" you can come along from 1pm to replenish your reading material at bargain prices, from the Book Room and buy delicious cakes from the cake stall.

Many thanks

Penny Bean 01347 878392

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

House to House Poppy Sellers will be calling on you from Saturday 28th October 2017, leading up to Remembrance Sunday on the 12th November.

If you have a few hours to spare and would like to take part by selling poppies please contact me. The RBL provides a wide range of support for those who have served in the armed forces and their families and they constantly need money to fund this. Please give generously and support our local poppy appeal.

Penny Bean Poppy Appeal Organiser 01347 878392

Thoughts on Harvest

At this time of year throughout the United Kingdom and beyond there are acts of worship taking place giving thanks for the harvest. We tend to celebrate 'The Harvest Festival' in some significant way; more usually with a harvest service and supper. It is however all too easy to forget where the produce we so readily enjoy comes from.

Yes, harvest time is special for all sorts of reasons: individual reasons to be thankful; private reasons to be thankful; corporate reasons to be thankful; we could if we think hard enough, I'm sure, find lots of reasons to be thankful, even in a world that seems intent on tearing itself apart; that is what got me thinking about harvest, the world today and our response.

What about taking a different angle on 'harvest' and maybe looking at it from another perspective – a more personal one? Ask ourselves what is it that we hope to reap in life, in our homes, in our places of work, leisure or worship; in our lives and the lives of others? That is quite a complex question for each of us to answer, but a good question to grapple with. We all, I trust, have our hopes and dreams, our aspirations for the future; mine is to make the world a better place by sharing those very special gifts of love and compassion, hope and faith in a very mixed up world.

This is no pipe dream and I'm not being naïve, for the view I'm taking is a wholesome one, a view that trusts in humanity and ultimately trusts in God. The perspective, my perspective, and hopefully yours too, goes well beyond the individual, the private and even beyond the corporate, as in our/your community; the response, I believe has to be a collective one where we all want the very best for each and every one of us. Every individual, I believe brings us to the heart of the harvest, to the very core of this season – how do we get a harvest – first by doing the preparation, putting in the hard work, investing time and energy in whatever it is we hope will bear fruit. No effort = no result and as the saying goes, no pain no gain. When we are willing to go the extra mile, when we put others before ourselves, when we are prepared to make those sacrifices, when we love our neighbour as ourselves, then we are sowing good seed. So with thankful hearts for the harvest we praise God for his blessings.

To close, may I share the following thoughts with you:

Harvest of Thoughts

Anonymous

'Dig a hole in your garden of thoughts. Into it put all your disillusions, disappointments, regrets, worries, troubles, doubts and fears

and forget.

Cover well with the earth of fruitfulness; water it from the well of contentment.

Sow on top again the seeds of hope, courage, strength, patience and love.

Then, when the time of gathering comes, may your harvest be a rich and plentiful one.'

May the blessings of Harvest Time be with you. Rev. Steve

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Trust AGM

The Annual General Meeting of the Village Hall trust will take place at 7:00pm on 9th October, in the Village Hall. All members of the public are invited to attend.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

Our September trip was a return trip to the National Nature Reserve at Wheldrake Ings with better weather than on our last visit. There is a wealth of bird life there which includes bullfinches, swallows and house martins, red-legged partridge and grey heron to name but a few. The site is traditionally managed to flood in winter-time and supports a host of grassland and wetland insects including some very rare beetles: all in all a full day out.

October brings the first of our indoor meetings which will be on **Wednesday October 11**th and held in the **Miss Ward Room at the Methodist Chapel**. This will be a social evening and all contributions of food and non-alcoholic drinks will be most welcome. Our new chair, Dave Newman will give a short talk on what Field Nats did in the summer! There is also the possibility of a quiz. Anyone who is interested in finding out more about Field Nats is very welcome to join us. Members, if you would like to bring a friend along, the more the merrier.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

History Group

Diary dates:

The Changing face of Sheriff Hutton: Sunday 15th October 1 - 4pm Village Hall.

Come and join us for an afternoon of information exchange, we want to hear your memories of the village and its people over the years. So much has changed in Sheriff, we have lost so many characters and villagers who had many tales to tell that we need to capture and record all that we can for the archives. If you are new to the village then this is a great opportunity to browse through artefacts, photographs, maps and chat to people. All donations to the archives will be very welcome, if you have any photographs, letters and such that we could scan then please bring them along. Admission free with a donation towards refreshments.

If you cannot make the day then our research team meets on a Monday 1 - 2.30pm in the village hall and you are very welcome to pop in with any donations or articles for scanning.

Friday 1st December 7.30pm - A Trip Down Memory Line presented by Richard Haste this promises to be another informative and entertaining evening by Richard on the subject of some railway curiosities within 20 miles of Sheriff Hutton. All aboard for a mystery tour of our locality! Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 inc. refreshments.

If you want information about the work of the group, like to get involved, support our research by taking out membership of £12 annually, contact Treasurer Beryl 878363 or Meg 878136.

A Date for your Diary

An Evening of Murder Mystery Saturday, November 18th

Do you fancy an evening of Murder, Mystery and Suspense set in the 60s?

Enjoy a three course meal with friends, be entertained and help the intrepid detective solve the case.

All this for just £15 per person

Last Few Tickets Remaining - Call NOW!

For **An Evening to Die For** which is in support of the Village Hall Ring Jenny McMillan on 879175 or Richard Haste on 878581

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

We had a very entertaining meeting on Wednesday 13th September our very own secretary/member Linda Turner gave us an introduction to Tai Chi. It was really suitable for everyone as we could do all the moves from our seat. But 4 of us got to do some moves standing up and found it very relaxing. Many thanks Linda for showing us this and please could we have more.

The next meeting is on Wednesday 11th October and is a welcome return of Brian Oxberry. The last time he came to us it was all about the railway king this time it's about Dickens Children. Brian will be in costume and will regale us with the tails of the Dickens Family. This is an open meeting so all are welcome.

Dickens Children by Brian Oxberry Wednesday 11th October. 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Thank You

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)

Stillington Surgery Seasonal Flu Clinics

These will be held on Saturdays 7 and 14 October, and Wednesday 11 October.

If you are **over 65** or you are in **one of the at-risk groups**, please contact the surgery to make an appointment for this immunisation.

Tel. 01347 810332 <u>www.stillingtonsurgery.co.uk</u> VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net

Dr. P. R. Jones MB, ChB DR. B. McPherson MB, ChB

Gardening Club

To bring us back to Sheriff Hutton village hall on the evening of 18th October, 7.30pm, we have Mike Kinnes on AUTUMN COLOUR. It will be good to be reminded that cheery colours go on until the end of the year and of how we can incorporate these into our gardens. Mike is a very good speaker with lots of experience and knowledge.

If, now we have settled into autumn, you have had time to think about contributing to the running of the club by joining us on the committee please speak to one of the officers.

Scrumptious Tarts Make Scrumptious Profits

The Scrumptious Tarts pop-up tea shop in Farlington proved to be a huge success raising £718 for St Leonard's church during the four weekends in August. The brainchild of Farlington's Michelle McKenzie; the pop-up tea shop went from a tentative suggestion to a popular venue in a matter of weeks and welcomed through its doors people from Farlington (of course), surrounding villages and a generous sprinkling of 'passing trade' who saw the sign while driving or cycling through the village. Everyone who came found it difficult to choose a cake from the scrumptious array. As a result, many bought a box of cakes to take home for further indulgence later in the day. Yes, it was a great idea producing great results and giving a lot of pleasure. The tea shop's doors have closed for now but it will be back by popular demand and supporting Farlington's village church. Watch this space!

Glebe Conservation Area: a polite request

There have been a number of instances of the gate from the Glebe into the churchyard being left open, and, in one instance propped with a brick! There are sheep grazing in the Glebe, with clear notices to that effect, and requesting gates to be left securely shut. Will whoever is ignoring this request **please stop**, and would all other users of the Glebe please help the trustees and sheep owners to keep the flock safe and secure? The sheep are there for conservation grazing, and not to hinder considerate users of the Glebe.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN OCTOBER

Sheriff Hutton	1st	9.30am	Holy Communion	6pm	Celtic Eucharist - Marton
	6th			6.30pm	Harvest Festival & Supper
	8th	10am	Shortened Matins		
	15th	10.30am	Benefice Sheriff Hutton	6pm	Celtic Meditative Worship
	22nd	9.30am	Holy Communion (BCP)		
	29th	10.30am	Ecumenical Eucharist		
Farlington	8th	11.15am	Morning Worship		
g	15th	10.30am	Benefice Sheriff Hutton		
	22nd	11.15am	Holy Communion		
Marton	1st			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
Walton	15th	10.30am	Benefice Sheriff Hutton	6pm	Celtic Meditative Worship
					·
Stillington	1st	9.15	Harvest festival		
	8th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	15th	10.30am	Benefice Sheriff Hutton		
	22nd	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	29th	10.30am	Ecumenical Service at Chapel		
Sutton-on-	1st	8.00am	Holy Communion		
the-Forest	151	11am	Morning Worship		
	8th	11am	Harvest & lunch Village Hall		
	15th	8am 10.30am	Holy Communion Benefice Sheriff Hutton		
	22nd	11am	Holy Communion		
	29th	TBC	Own arrangements		

EVENTS

6 th October	6.30pm	Harvest Festival followed by bring and share supper. Everyone
		is welcome
30 th October		CLOCKS GO BACK

NOTICES

Decoration for Harvest will be during the week commencing 2nd October and we hope that we will have many people as possible helping. Even if you are not a flower arranger vases of flowers would be most welcome Supper is a 'Bring and Share' occasion and is open to everyone in the village. It is an opportunity to give thanks for the work of farmers and all those involved in providing food for us all so come along and enjoy the fun.

The next meeting of the Village Charity is on November 6th. Requests for assistance should be with the secretary, John Oakley (Old School House - 878754) by October 26th

HARVEST FESTIVAL

At St Helen's on Friday, 6th October at 6.30pm

Please save the date!

Everyone welcome!

The Methodist Church

After harvest festival we now begin to come indoors as the season begins to change from Autumn into winter. But there's still those beautiful Autumn colours for us to enjoy so keep looking at the beauty that is all around us. Then amply provided for, we can begin to see how we can share our time together in the warmth of our homes or meetings with one another. We've begun the monthly Craft and Chat with Rev Elizabeth Cushion and the Film afternoon in September, and October will see the start of our weekly Guild programme. Do come and share with us in any of these activities which will be published in the village news, you will be very welcome and there's always time for a drink, biscuit and chat. We would love to see you. Why not drop in for coffee on a Wednesday at 10 a.m.

Sunday Worship in October

1st 10.30 a.m. Mr Ralph Frankland

8th 10.30 a.m. Rev Elizabeth Cushion (Communion)

15th 10.30 a.m. Mr David Marwood 22nd 10.30 a.m. Rev Ann Vaughan

29th 10.30 a.m. United Service at the Parish Church

Additional Activities

Monday's 2.00 p.m. Guild from October 9th (See programme below)

Tuesday 2.00 p.m. Craft and Chat with Rev Elizabeth Cushion on October 17th

Wednesday 10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Biscuits in Miss Ward room

Thursday 2.30 p.m. Big Feature Film afternoon, tea from 2 p.m. on October 19th

Guild Programme in the Miss Ward room from 2 p.m.

Monday 9th Rev Elizabeth Cushion " My Sabbatical Experience"

16th The Sweet Martini's singing group.

23rd A visit to Pickering Church and Mickle Hill for tea.

30th Ryedale Food Banks.

Each meeting in the Miss Ward room will commence with a short devotional time, followed by the programmed item, and a cup of tea before we leave at about 3.30 p.m., unless you want to keep chatting to the friendly people who are there. If any of our programme items interests you do feel free to come. We do take a voluntary collection to cover expenses but there is no cost to come, love to see you.

Film Afternoon (October 19th)

On the third Thursday in the month up to Easter we will show a full length feature film in the Miss Ward room at 2.30 p.m. The door will be open from 2 p.m. when a cup of tea and a biscuit will be available. There is no charge but a charity will be supported by any donations received.

Christmas Shoeboxes

On Wednesday 25th October at 10.00 a.m. we will be filling Christmas shoeboxes for children who would not have anything else for Christmas. We do this within the charity Samaritan's Purse "Operation Christmas Child", and our boxes will go to Scarborough where a special warehouse collects and pallets boxes from this area of North Yorkshire. They will then be transported to a destination which we will be informed of and we'll let you know. Each year we hope to provide about 100 boxes from Sheriff Hutton. If you would like to share in this we will be very pleased if you can come along to the Methodist Church on October 25th. In the meantime any gifts for the boxes or empty shoeboxes for wrapping or donations to the charity for transport costs would be appreciated and can be brought or given to any one coming to chapel at any time. Thank you for any support.

Ramble

This month's ramble, on Thursday October 26th, takes us on a 4 mile easy circular walk around Stockton-on - the - Forest. No hills, no rivers, no boggy patches, mostly on solid tracks, 'this one's for me!' did I hear you say? Lunch will be at a local garden centre cafe. We meet at Sheriff Hutton Village hall car park at 9.30am and are usually back by 2.30pm. You do not need to have a car; lifts will be provided.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Club Competitions. The Men's Singles and Ladies Singles were both completed in September.

Both provided excellent tennis and were closely contested.

The Singles Trophy was won by Christine Thomas, congratulations to her and also to the runners up Helen Dryland and Louise Chandler.

The Men's Trophy was retained by Josh Williams with Charles Lewin as the runner up.

The result of the Ladies Doubles will be in the November News.

The Trophy for the Most Improved Junior went to Berlinda Webster who has been a regular attender at the Junior coaching sessions.

Social Tennis. The Ladies sessions continue on a Wednesday morning from 10.30am with a Saturday session on October 7th at 1.30pm.

Social Tennis for all club members will be the 3rd Saturday of the month through the winter. This month it will be October 21st from 1.30pm.

Wimbledon Tickets. The LTA will be asking BTM to opt in if they want to register for Wimbledon tickets. The more members who opt in the more tickets the club are allocated.

Details of the club are available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

Bingo is back!

Grand Prize Bingo

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friday 13th October – 7.30pm

£100 special jackpot and lots of prizes

Next dates November 17 and December 15

Playgroup

Tickets are still available for our Quiz Night on Friday 6th October at the Village Hall;

doors open 7.00pm for a 7.30 pm start. £6 per person includes quiz entry and a meal. Please contact Molly on 878127 or Emma on 879173.

We will be holding our annual Kids' Stuff Sale on **Saturday 11th November 2-4pm**. We welcome donations of good quality toys and equipment (no car seats) - please drop off at the Village Hall from 9.30 - 11.30am.

Playgroup relies heavily on fundraising to stay open and is very grateful for all the support we receive from the village.

Neighbourhood Watch

Unfortunately the 4th September Meeting had to be cancelled due to holiday commitments of some of the members, apologies for any inconvenience. As a result the next meeting is scheduled for Monday 30th October at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall. At the time of going to press, the Police Talk has to be confirmed.

I am informed that the "Speedwatch" traffic survey has now been completed, and the results are with the Road Safety Task Group for analysis, so progress at last!

Sadly I have had a report that an apparently bogus trader has been in the village, doing roof work and gardening, for large sums of cash! The advice is as always, do not employ doorstep tradesmen unless you know them, do not hand over any cash, until any work is completed to your satisfaction, and if in doubt, report immediately to 101, ideally noting the number of any vehicle. Genuine Traders will always be prepared to quote, and in the case of large jobs, expect you to get an alternative quote. Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator (01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com)

Sheriff Hutton Primary School

Our school year has got off to a great start. Everyone has settled quickly back into the school routine and we have already had an amazing trip to Bewerley Park with our Year 6 pupils.

We are looking forward to welcoming the children from Sweden who will be arriving at the start of October and staying with for us about a week. Our children love to share with them their knowledge of the local area and join in with trips to York and Whitby.

Our harvest celebration will take place at the Methodist Chapel during the week beginning on Monday 16th October. Everyone is welcome.

Our first topic of the school year is science based with some classes looking at materials whilst others find out 'All about me'. The oldest children are studying space and have been given the great opportunity to visit Outwood Easingwold to explore the use of telescopes.

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

Despite winning three of their last four games Sheriff Hutton 1st XI could not improve their league position and finished the season 5th in Y&DSCL Galtres Division 3. The 2nd XI had a strong finish to the season winning their last three league games to finish 5th in Y&DSCL Galtres Division 4. The 2nd XI finished the season on a high by winning their group in the Galtres Spring/Autumn Trophy.

This conclude a solid season with the club also finishing 4th in Division 2 of the Pilmoor Evening League.

Having completed the competetive season Sheriff Hutton played a friendly game against The Highwayman. On a rather damp day the club won the encounter by 10 runs before both teams repaired to The Highwayman for some food and a few well-earned drinks. Many thanks to all those who took part in what was an enjoyable afternoon despite the weather.

The results over the last month up to 9th September and individual performances are listed below:

19th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 7 wkts. Woodhouse Grange 117-9 (Ian Bews 4-27); Sheriff Hutton 120-3 (Vijay Jayagopal 26, Dave Hull 27, Rik Ainley 41*)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI won by 9 wkts. Duncombe Park 63 all out (Dan Grimmins 3-9, Neil Fairweather 3-9); Sheriff Hutton 69-1

26th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 8 wkts. Osbaldwick 92 all out (Rich Armitage 5-33); Sheriff Hutton 94-2 (Dave Hull 43*)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI won by 53 runs. Sheriff Hutton 114 all out; Hovingham 61 all out (Vince Coan 3-20)

2nd September

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost by 64 runs. Wetherby 182-9 (Ian Bews 4-42), Sheriff Hutton 118 all out (Geoff Schofield 36, Ian Bews 26)

9th September

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won - match conceded by York IV

Sheriff Hutton won by 79 runs. Sheriff Hutton 220 all out (Neil Fairweather 57); Woodhouse Grange 141 all out (Neil Fairweather 3-39)

WATCH THIS SPACE!

Further details to follow but please save these dates:-Village Christmas Celebration at St Helen's on Sunday, 17th December at 2.30pm Christingle Service at the Methodist Church on Christmas Eve at 3pm

We are really looking forward to seeing you there

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Willow Farm Produce

Neil & Sally Fairweather Producers of Seasonal Plants,

Produce & Honey
Christmas Wreaths made to order
Ash Tree House. Bracken Hill. Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.j-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING FURNITURE PAINTING

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

BF Villa

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs
New and Used Machine Sales

12 01653 618 810 07713349240 diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk

Aerial Services - York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?....

We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums! Call Steve on 01904 819 030



J H WRIGHT & SONS



COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: <u>theeshes@tiscali.co.uk</u>



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561
www.wildlandscapesvork.com

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222



Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Entact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144
Websit: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer Office: 01904 490 421 or

Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Hussein Hassanali Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622 Email: <u>nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk</u>

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.vorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716
Open daily except Sunday

Angela Mobile Hairdresser

Over 35 years experience

All Aspects of hairdressing Shampoo&Set & Perming

Tel: 01904 425635 Mobile 07740245642

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new
Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating,
New Boilers and Repairs
Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com Tel: 01347 878 710 Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

Pilates, Circuits Swimming with Linzi

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Puddleducks

Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 – 6.00pm

Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

Need help with your Computer?

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, tuition, or simply an introduction to your PC sorted in your own home

Martin Underwood

01653 619 293 07748 632 563

Underwood Computer Services

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436**

Spanish Talk

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Tel: 01347 878345 07786574359

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00
Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Village Regular Weekly Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall			
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30 am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in October

7 1010111		Addivided in Odlo		
Thurs	5 th	9.30 -11.30am	Health Visitor in Village Hall	
Fri	6 th	6.30pm	Harvest Festival at St Helen's	
		7.30pm	Playgroup Quiz Night in the Village Hall	
Mon	9 th	2.00pm	Guild "My Sabbatical Experience" in the Miss Ward Room	
		7.00pm	Village Hall Trust Annual General Meeting in the Village Hall	
Wed	11 th	7.30pm	Field Naturalists Social Evening in the Miss Ward Room	
		7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies "Dickens' Children" in the Village Hall	
Fri	13 th	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in Village Hall car park	
		7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall	
		7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall	
Sun	15 th	1.00 – 4.00pm	History Group Exhibition The Changing Face of Sheriff Hutton	
Mon	16 th	2.00pm	Guild The Sweet Martinis sing in the Miss Ward Room	
Tues	17 th	2.00pm	Craft and Chat with Rev. Cushion in the Miss Ward Room	
Wed	18 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club "Autumn Colour" in the Village Hall	
Thurs	19 th	2.30pm	Big Feature Film in the Miss Ward Room	
Sat	21 st	2pm	Jumblies Sale for Marie Curie Cancer Care in the Village Hall	
Mon	23 rd	2.00pm	Guild visit to Pickering Church and Mickle Hill for tea	
Wed	25 th	10.00am	Christmas Shoebox filling at the Methodist Church	
Thurs	26 th	9.30am	Village Ramble meet in Village Hall car park	
Fri	27 th	10 – 12 noon	Mobile Library in Village Hall car park	
Mon	30 th	2.00pm	Guild "Ryedale Food Banks" in the Miss Ward Room	
		7.30pm	Neighbourhood Watch meeting in the Village Hall	

Dates to Note

Nov	6 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	
	11 th	2.00 - 4.00pm	Kids' Stuff Sale in the Village Hall	
	17 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall	
	18 th	7.00pm	Murder Mystery Evening in the Village Hall	
Dec	1 st	7.30pm	History Group A Trip Down Memory Line	
	8 th	7.30pm	Bingo in aid of Farlington Church	
	9 th	10.00 – 12noon	Village Hall Christmas Coffee Morning	
	15 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall	
	17 th	2.30pm	Village Christmas Celebration at St Helen's	
	24 th	3.00pm	Christingle Service at the Methodist Church	

To Hire the Village Hall call **07854 801 260** (please note the new number) or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)